October 14, 2021

Buell Consulting

CITY OF

BLOOMINGTON

AT BE S LT A

ATTN: Maria T Loinaz Adams
720 Main Street, Suite 200

St. Paul, MN 55118

RE:

Ms. Lomnmaz Adams:

Case # PL202100208 — FSBP to add three antennas to an existing rooftop facility (Verizon)
7900 International Drive

As set forth in City Code Section 21.501.01(c), I have administratively approved a Minor Revision
to Final Site and Building Plans to add three antennas (Verizon) to an existing penthouse mounted
wireless telecommunication facility located at 7900 International Drive, subject to the following
conditions of approval:

1.

2.

Prior to Permit A building permit for all required changes to accommodate the proposed

Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing

Ongoing

facility be obtained.

The antennas and associated equipment are limited to as shown on the
approved plans i Case File #PL.2021-208.

The antennae and any associated visible equipment shall be painted or
designed to match the wall on which they are mounted.

Antennas must not extend above the wall surface on which they are
mounted.

All construction related pick-up, drop-off, loading, unloading and parking
must occur on site and off public streets.

Should you have any questions regarding this action, please contact Nick Johnson, Planner, at (952)
563-8925 or nmjohnson@BloomingtonMN. gov.

Sincerely,

Glen Markegard, ATICP

Planning Manager

C:

PLANNING DiIVISION

Kent Smith, Assessing Division
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